Council Members
DOROTHY L. GOOSBY
EDWARD A. AMBROSINO
BRUCE A. BLAKEMAN
ERIN KING SWEENEY
ANTHONY D'ESPOSITO
DENNIS DUNN, SR.

SYLVIA CABANA Town Clerk

DONALD X. CLAVIN, JR. Receiver of Taxes

> DANIEL J. LINO COMMISSIONER

## Town of Hempstead

## Department Of Parks & Recreation

ATLANTIC BEACH ESTATES 1825 Ocean Blvd. Atlantic Beach, NY. 11509 (516) 239-8888



Laura A. Gillen

## TOWN OF HEMPSTEAD ATLANTIC BEACH ESTATES CLUB (INFORMATION SHEET)

The official season opens on <u>Saturday</u>, <u>June 15</u>, <u>and runs through Monday</u>, <u>September 2</u>, <u>2019</u>, (<u>Labor Day</u>). During this time the club will be open from 10:00 am. to 6:00 pm. daily, <u>including weekends and holidays</u>. However, prior to opening day Lifeguards will be on duty the weekends of May 25, 26, & 27, (Memorial Day weekend), June 1, & 2, & June 8, & 9.

Shuttle bus service will begin on opening day, **Saturday**, **June 15**. Hours of operation will be 10:00 am. to 6:00 pm. **weekends & holidays only**. The bus will leave the beach club at 10:00 am. and will run on half hour intervals throughout the day. The last bus will leave the beach club and head back into Atlantic Beach Estates at 6:00 pm **sharp**.

Parking passes, and beach tags will be available for pick-up at the beach club starting on Saturday, May 18, on weekends only until Monday, May 27, (Memorial Day) from the hours of 10:00 am. to 2:00 pm. Starting June 1, they can be picked up daily.

One parking pass will be issued per household. Pass must be visible in car at all times. As in the past only one car can enter per day, per household. No one will be allowed to park in the lot without a parking pass (NO EXCEPTIONS). Parking in the lot will be strictly on a first come first serve basis. When the lot is full the shuttle bus will be available.

Two beach tags will be issued to each household. Tags must be used at all times. No resident will be allowed to enter the club without a tag.

Please note: The locker lottery is held every other year on odd number years.

On behalf of the Town of Hempstead we would like to wish everyone an enjoyable and safe summer season at the beach club.